KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
October 2, 2013
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on October 2, 2013 at 7:00pm.
Present:




Absent:

Tim Martin, President



John DiNardo, Treasurer



David Brooks, Vice President

Lori Teachum, Secretary









Jim Parker, Director

Hari Singh, Director


Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Martin, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:13pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and discussed two changes to the minutes of the April 3, 2013 Board meeting.  
               Motion:  To approve the minutes with two corrections. 
Martin/Teachum


Vote:  Unanimous
III. HOMEOWNER  FORUM: 
There were no homeowners present to address the Board.
IV. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. 2014-2016 Grounds Maintenance Contract Renewal:
Potomac Garden Center has an increase of $8,138.00 to include the mulching and maintenance of all the street trees in the single family areas. This would be a fixed price for the next three years.  If the Board would like to reduce the annual cost, the tree trimming of the single family street trees can be removed and that would lower the cost by $4,000.00.  The County has been trimming the trees.  The Board would like to see the language of the contract more specific. The Board discussed that the Knock out Roses at Tattershall need to be pruned back.  The Board would also like to get a proposal in the spring for the entrance on Ranworth.    
Motion:  To continue with them with the reduction of $4000.00 to not trim the trees. 
Singh/Teachum  


Vote:  Unanimous  
Action:  Management to ask for more specific language in the contract before renewing. 
B. Tree Trim Request:
The homeowner at 13606 Palmetto Circle has requested the Association trim the common area trees, in the woods behind her home, away from her deck. This is not a maintained area.  The Board discussed that the homeowner does have the right to cut all branches that cross her property line.  
Motion: To deny the request of the Association trimming of the tree.
Brooks/Parker  


Vote:  Unanimous
C. 2014 Operating Budget:
Management developed a draft 2014 operating budget for the Association with a 6% increase for the General Budget and a 10% increase for Townhouses.  The Board approved the 2014 draft budget for distribution to the homeowners for comment.  A copy of the budget mailing is enclosed for the Board’s review.  Under Montgomery County law, the draft budget must be sent to all homeowners for comment at least 30 days prior to final adoption by the Board.  To date, there has been one homeowner comment.  A copy of the homeowner’s letter and Management’s response was enclosed for the meeting.  Once approved the assessment notice and new payment coupons will be mailed in November.
Motion:  To approve the budget.
Teachum/Singh


Vote:  Unanimous  
D.  Tree Trimming Forest Conservative Easement:

The two trees in question are located at the corner of Dawson Farm Road and Father Hurley Blvd.  This property was originally thought to be sold to the County but the County only purchased the easement for storm management for the road.  This area is also a Forest Conservative area.  The trees are posing a potential hazard to neighboring properties/or human safety located on Crusader Way.  Montgomery County Planning Department has given permission for a portion of each tree to be removed.  DARC Division also warned that extreme care must be exercised in the Category I Forest Conservation Easement.  If damage is caused to the surrounding area these actions may be subject to civil citations or other administrative actions.  The Board asked that Management get bids on this project.

Action:  Management to get bids for the tree trimmings.  
E. Townhome Pavement Markings:

The markings for the parking lines and numbers have faded.  They were last done in 2010 and should have lasted about six years.  The Board would like to do this in the spring and would like multiply bids.   
F. Election of Directors
The Board discussed that they would like to keep the Officers in the same positions:  Mr. Martin – President; Mr. Brooks – Vice President; John DiNardo – Treasurer; Ms. Teachum - Secretary.
President

Motion: That we keep everyone the same position.

Teachum/Brooks


Vote:  Unanimous
VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

There was no old business discussed.
VII. NEW BUSINESS:
There was no new business discussed.

 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.
           
Motion:  To adjourn.
Teachum/Martin


Vote:  Unanimous    
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, December 4, 2013 at 7:00pm.
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